GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE INTERAMERICAN
COMMITEE OF SOCIETIES FOR ELECTRON MICROSCOPY
(CIASEM) HELD IN GUAYAQUIL, ECUADOR-1997
The General Assembly of CIASEM was held at 06:35 pm on

September 26, 1997, with the presence of all members of the

Executive Commitee and delegates of the affiliated societies listed

below:

In addition, the following colleagues participated as observers:

The following topics were discussed:

1. Wanderley de Souza, President of CIASEM, opened the

meeting making a brief report of the CIASEM activities in the

last two years, presenting the results of the inquire made to

decide for the name of the Commitee ( if Interamerican,

including all american countries or latin american). Most of the

affiliated societies decided that the Commitee should include

societies from all countries in the americas. Therefore, the name

CIASEM shall be maintained. Efforts shall be done in the future

to incentivate the organization of national societies in most of

the countries and to invite the Canadian Society to join

CIASEM. It was also decided that CIASEM should not be

registered in any country but affiliated to the International

Federation of Societies for Electron Microscopy (IFSEM) as a

Regional Society.

2. Arvid Maunbach, President of IFSEM, made some comments

on the affiliation of national societies to IFSEM. CIASEM will

contact its affiliated societies to join IFSEM as soon as possible.

3. The bylaws of CIASEM were discussed taking into

consideration amendment suggestions. The following changes

were aprooved:

a) to include the past-president as member of the executive

commitee;

b) to increase the number of members of the executive commitee

so that it could have one delegate representing the south region

of the south america, one representing the north region of south

america, one representing central america and caribe and one

representing north america;

c) to mention that CIASEM shall be affiliated to IFSEM;

4. Discussion on the V CIASEM meeting. Venezuela was choosed

by consensus as the place for the next CIASEM meeting, to be

held in July 1999. The president of the Venezuelan Society for

Electron microscopy, Dr. Allan Castellano, explained that the

meeting will be held in Caracas.

5. Election of the new CIASEM executivecCommitee. By

consensus the following comitee was elected for the period of

January-98 to January-2000:

President: Miguel Yacaman (Mexico)

Past-President: Wanderley de Souza (Brazil)

Vice-President: Allan Castellano (Venezuela)

General Secretary: Juan B. Kouri (Cuba)

Delegate: Guillermo Solorzano (Brazil)

Delegate: Luz Stella Gomez (Colombia)

Delegate: Gustavo Rubio (Ecuador)

Delegate: Alwyn Eades (USA)

6. Lus Stella Gomez presented several suggestions to increase the

activities related to electron microscopy in latin america and to

increase collaborative programmes. These sugestions were

discussed, reaching the conclusion that a special meeting should

be organized during the Cancun meeting to further discuss this

important issue.

7. Miguel Yacaman, as new elected president of CIASEM, closed

the General Assembly with a brief report on the organization of

the next 14th International Congress on Electron microscopy

which will be held in Cancun, Mexico, August 31-September 4,

1998. He stressed the importance of the participation of

microscopists from latin american countries.

Signed by Wanderley de Souza

